October 2018 Roundtable: Restorative Justice

On Monday, 10/15/18, Dr. Beverly Ross and Dawn Lehman presented a roundtable on Restorative Justice and Victim Offender Dialogue.  Beverly Ross, discussed her research, and that of other experts, on the use of restorative justice in many countries around the world.  Dawn talked about the application of restorative justice and victim offender dialogue in Pennsylvania.  Bev and Dawn both pointed out  that restorative justice is a term that is broadly used to refer to programs aimed at providing some form of healing to communities or individuals injured by crimes or other harmful acts, like ethnic and religious oppression, but there is a great deal of variety in the actual form of these programs, making it difficult to assess their effectiveness .  Restorative justice arose out of traditional practices in indigenous populations in places like South Africa and New Zealand, and in the US,  for engaging the community in redressing interpersonal disputes or group conflicts.  In the United States, it is often used as system for diversion of juvenile and first time offenders.   Pennsylvania has had legislation enabling “balanced and restorative justice” for juvenile crimes since 1996, calling for, in Dawn’s words “giving balanced attention to juveniles, victims and community members.”  Within Pennsylvania, as elsewhere, the practice varies widely from one jurisdiction to another.  The process emphasizes accountability over punishment, especially through community service and acknowledging the harm caused by the offenders, although Dawn indicated that some experts have suggested that there is a need for more “restorative dialogue,” between victims and offenders. Below are links to Bev and Dawn’s  Powerpoint presentations, and to the audio of their talk.  
